




	
Resolution of the PCC of St Mary Magdalene, Whipsnade, passed by email, on 5th  
September 2023  
 
Garden of Remembrance memorial plaque: 
  
‘The Parochial Church Council of Whipsnade St Mary Magdalene, having constructed a 
second Garden of Remembrance in Whipsnade churchyard in 2022 to provide additional 
space for the burial of cremated remains; and desirous of placing at the front of the new 
Garden a Portland stone memorial plaque identical to that in the first Garden (measuring in 
centimetres 91.5 x 47, 14.5 high at rear and 4.5 at front, and shown in the attached 
photograph A); hereby authorise the seeking of a faculty to install this plaque (to be sited in 
centrally at the east boundary of the Garden) (see attached photograph B and plan).’    
		
	
	
	
Signed:																																																																									
PCC	Secretary)	
5th	September	2023	
	
	
	
	
		
 	



	

	
	
	

West	Boundary	hedge	
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Footpath	to	North	door	of	church	

Planted	boundary	120cm	

	
	
	

Burial	area	
600cm	x	600cm	

	
	
	

Memorial	stone	
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Mrs P Ward 
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The Venerable Dave Middlebrook 
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Date 18 January 2021 
 
 
Dear Mrs Ward 
 

Permission for works on List B 
Parish of Whipsnade; Whipsnade, St Mary Magdalene; 182861-1220F 

 
Schedule of works 

New Garden of Remembrance 
 
I am satisfied that the proposals described in the schedule are sound and, after consultation with 
members of the Diocesan Advisory Committee, that they are appropriate in this case. I consider 
that the proposals fall within the parameters of List B in Schedule 1 of the Faculty Jurisdiction Rules 
2015 (or any additional matters orders made by the Chancellor of the diocese) and can be 
undertaken without a faculty. 
 
I note that the proposals have the support of the Parochial Church Council and that from the 
enquiries that have been made, there is no reason to suppose that they would be opposed by a 
significant body of opinion in the parish. 
 
I now authorise you to carry out the proposals described in the schedule of works in accordance 
with the designs, plans or other documents submitted with the application. 
 
A copy of this letter should be supplied by you to any contractors to be employed before any work 
is commenced. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Venerable Dave Middlebrook 
Archdeacon of Bedford 
 
cc Diocesan Registrar and Rev Nicola Lenthall 
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